


















































with the Oriental Institute excavation team at Hamoukar, Syria, after
which he continued with a visit to the Oxford University Project at
Anderine, situated between Hama and Aleppo. Fieldwork in the
Amuq was very successful and Jesse Casana, Asa Eger and myself
were able to demonstrate (tentatively) that the massive scale of
settlement that occurred at the time of the growth of Roman Antioch
appears to have unleashed a substantial degree of erosion that
resulted in the blanketing of the valley floors with sediment eroded
from the newly settled hillsides. In addition to various buried Roman
buildings and a large Roman dam located in the SW Amuq foothills,
we recorded in the NW Amuq Plain a Hellenistic-Byzantine complex
of monumental tombs complete with hilltop temple complex and a
major Seleucid lower town. Jesse Casana's satellite imaging of the
plain has demonstrated the presence of a number of previously
unknown archaeological sites, as well as irrigation systems, and some
of these were checked in the field.

At Tell Hamoukar, the excavations, to date, have been very
successful and Mac and the students are all safe, comfortable and
well. Excavations are currently underway on Late Chalcolithic, Uruk,
mid-late third millennium and NeoAssyrian levels. Of course,
everyone is shocked and horrified by the events in New York and
Washington DC, and all are very concerned about the safety of
relatives and friends in the USA. A number of Syrians expressed
sympathy about the tragic events, and while in Syria I spoke to
many Syrian's and foreigners in various positions and they all
consider that the situation regarding foreigners in the country
continues to be safe (a situation which I can confirm from my own
observations). From what I could determine, no foreign teams have
left Syria to return home. Regarding security of the team members,
Professor McGuire Gibson, director of the Hamoukar Project, is in
touch with the US ambassador in Damascus, and our main contact in
Qamishli (Mr Sa 'ad Aslan [Phone/Fax: (963) 52 421 356]) is also in
communication with the US embassy regarding the safety of
foreigners in the region, but if there is any necessity Mac will ensure
the rapid evacuation of foreign team

members.
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